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Date: 1865
Description: Horatio Jose wrote to George F. Shepley regarding the loss of 
regimental paperwork and receipts that had been burned by confederates as 
well as events in Portland.  

     Portland Jany 20th/65
My Dear General,
                  I enclose letter
in reply to yours’ in
regard to ordnance stores,
I have no recollection of
ever receiving any Invoice
or of giving any receipts
for the guns. They were
sent to us just before
leaving Portland - from
Major Strong. The
receipts were all lost
by Webb – I can get
a certificate from him
if it will do any good,
that the Invoices & vouchers
were all destroyed by 
the enemy at Bayou Beraf



I am very sorry that I
have not the papers wanted
by you – any thing I
can do in this matter
I will – Webb is in Boston
sick & I fear never will 
be any better.  I have
written him, in regard to
it, let me know if there
is any thing more that I 
can do to help you out in
this matter.
             I have felt really
very sorry for Genl Butler
[?] his failure at Fort
Fisher – I feel in hopes
that he will come out
all right yet, pray
tell me how it all happened
when you have time ––



I hope you will excuse me
for not writing you before
about matters here.
        I felt so devlish
mad with [?] after
he backed out of his
offer to sell out that
I had no patience with 
him.  I think it will be
a long day before he gets
any more discounts – on
the contrary I told him
he must pay two hundred
dollars rent to the vacant
land which he has paid
since Oct 1st/64 –
                    Give my love
to nellie – tell her I should
like to take her out in
the skating park & to
sleigh ride – we are all 
well – will write you again
soon – Yrs as ever  H N Jose
[Written sideways on left]
P.S. let me hear from you
     when you have a spare 
                      moment


